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It Is Official!!!  Checkout page 2 

The new 2012 MASA officers were sworn in at the January meeting and 

are now busy planning what we hope will be another fun year of building, 

learning, flying and socializing with your fellow rocketeers.  

2011 Holiday party in pictures on page 3!  

My name is Kurt Knox 

and I am your new 

MP editor. I have got 

some big shoes to fill 

to say the least but I 

hope everyone con-

tinues to enjoy the 

newsletter. Checkout 

my bio on page 4... 

NEW MASA PLANET EDITOR  

  

Hello fellow rocketeers,  

I hope Santa was good to everyone and you all got that special 

rocket gift for Christmas.  

Spring is not too far off so you should all be busy building or 

repairing your fleet for upcoming flying season. It should be a 

fun season as we have many events and fun themes planned for 

the next year.  

If you havenõt already joined or renewed your membership now 

is the time to get it done. You will need your membership 

badge to be eligible to compete/participate in our many club 

sponsored events and contests in the upcoming year.  

Continued on page 4... 

From The Presidents Pad  

http://www.masa-rocketry.org/
http://www.nar.org/


The new 2012 MASA officers:  
2012 President is Neal Higgins who has 

served as your VP for the past 2 years. Neal 

currently holds a L2 certification with the 

NAR and Tripoli. Neal is also the 2011 winner 

of the prestigious MASA Prang award.  More 

information on Nealõs interests and past rock-

etry experience can be found in the March/

April 2010 issue of the Planet. You can email 

Neal at masarocketry@rocketmail.com  

2012 Vice - President is Art Gibbens. Art has 

been with MASA for many years and will bring 

much experience to the leadership team. Art is 

a past editor of the MASA Planet. Art currently 

holds a L1 certification with the NAR. Email Art 

at art.gibbens@gmail.com 

 

2012 Secretary/Treasurer is Gerald Meux Jr, 

returning for a second term in office. Gerald 

holds a L3 certification with the NAR. You can 

email Gerald at kninja250r@yahoo.com  
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MASA Planet  

The MASA Planet is 

published by members 

of the Minnesota Ama-

teur Spacemodeler As-

sociation (MASA). It is 

a bi-monthly newslet-

ter dedicated to the 

continuing education 

and entertainment of 

rocketeers through -

out the world.  

MASA is a large group 

(over 150 strong) of 

hobby rocketeers 

throughout Minnesota 

and parts of Wisconsin. 

With monthly meetings 

and launches through-

out the year.  

Annual dues: 

$12 Family (up to 4)  

$10 Single (18+)  

$6 Single (17 & under)  

 

Newsletter submis-

sions should be made 

to the editor Kurt 

Knox. Email them to 

kurtknox@gmail.com  

2011 Annual 

Snowball Fight! It 

was a bit chaotic 

with all the fire 

and smoke, which 

is usually not part 

of a snowball 

fight. But, I do 

believe that Alan 

was the victor.  

Meeting/Launch Schedule   

Be sure to check the MASA 

website events page for the 

latest schedule on launches 

and meetingsé 

http://www.masa -

rocketry.org/events.htm  

January/February 2012ðVolume 15, Issue 01 

MASA Website is at:  

http://www.masa - rocketry.org/  

You can find the MASA Planet archives going 

back to the first issue! And a lot of other 

information regarding the club.  

mailto:masarocketry@rocketmail.com
mailto:art.gibbens@gmail.com
mailto:kninja250r@yahoo.com
mailto:kurtknox@gmail.com
http://www.masa-rocketry.org/events.htm
http://www.masa-rocketry.org/events.htm
http://www.masa-rocketry.org/
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2011 MASA Holiday Party  

Thank you Buzz 

& Kathy for 

hosting the 

holiday party!  
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